
Iranian cartoonist Atena Fargadhani
sentenced to 6 years in prison

Facing “harshest punishment” for her activism,
Atena Farghadani must be released immediately

Press release, June 13 2024

We are dismayed to learn that the Iranian activist, artist, and cartoonist Atena 
Farghadani has been sentenced to a total of six years in prison; five years for “insulting 
the sacred” and one year for “propaganda against the State”.  This sentence was 
handed down by the Islamic Republic of Iran’s Revolutionary Court on Monday, June 
10, as confirmed by lawyer Mohammad Moghimi via social media. The maximum 
penalties are indicative of the Iranian regime’s long-standing determination to 
persecute and silence this courageous rights defender.

Atena Farghadani had been detained since April 13 2024 after attempting to display 
a drawing in a public space, not far from the presidential palace in Tehran. Over the 
past decade, she has been regularly monitored and harassed due to her art and 
activities opposing the repression of rights in Iran, especially those of women and 
children.

Previously jailed in 2014-16, and again for a short period last summer, Atena 
Farghadani risks coming to harm within the penal system. In 2023 she alleged 
an attempted poisoning. At the time of her arrest this year she reported that she 
suffered severe injuries from Iranian Revolutionary Guard Corps (IRGC) personnel.

Artwork  by Atena Farghadani was recently exhibited in Norway, at the sixteenth Oslo 
Forum for Freedom (OFF) organized by the Human Rights Foundation, dedicated 
to “reclaiming democracy”. In the presence of human rights defenders from around 
the world, Atena Farghadani’s representative Mohammad Moghimi ensured that her 
voice was heard, a voice that is both brave and righteous, and is targeted because 
she dares to defy oppression and injustice in her country.

Our organizations call for her immediate release and that she be returned to her 
family unharmed.
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